To:  All Members, Edinburgh Chess Club

In 2006 the Club, along with other owners of the properties around us, were served with a Statutory Order by Edinburgh Council relating to repairs that were deemed to be needed to the roof and chimney structures of the properties. You may remember that this was shortly after the tragic death of a waitress at a nearby restaurant who was hit by falling masonry from a poorly maintained roof. 

After some delay the contractors have now been chosen by the Council and the repairs are now going ahead, and are expected to take about 40 weeks.
The expected cost of the work, which is complex due to the nature of the buildings concerned, is around £25,000 per property, and this will have to be paid following the completion of the work. The cost may be lower as the estimates have been made assuming a fairly pessimistic outcome of further investigations, but it would be unwise to rely on that.

The Club Council have had preliminary discussions on how we might meet this charge but we very much want to hear your thoughts and ideas. We do have certain financial reserves available to us but would still need to find or borrow at least £10,000.

Some possible ideas that might be considered include the following:

· Encouraging members to take out Life Membership

· Instigating a longer term membership option such as 3 or 5 years paid in advance

· Asking members to make interest-free loans to the club

· Organising tournaments and allegros with the entry fees going towards the “roof fund”

· Hiring out the premises on a more regular basis to other chess clubs or other organisations

· Taking out a bank loan or mortgage (obviously this still requires to be repaid).

There are no doubt many other possible approaches but we want to hear your responses to these and any others that you can come up with, and whether you would be in a position to assist the club in any of these ways.

Please respond to this letter, either by email, letter, or in person to any member of the Club Council and we will collate the responses and consider them before deciding on the best course of action.

On behalf of the Council of the Edinburgh Chess Club 
23rd August 2010

